
 

Unit 125 Board Meeting 
Thursday, April 27th -6:00pm 

Creekside Restaurant, Independence, OH 

 
Present:   Janet Auwerter, Harvey Bernstein, Bev Carter, Peggy Gallagher, Steve Garfunkel, Barb 

Greenspan, Wayne Heritage, Dave Hobe, Bill Hogsett, Rhona Jacobson, Chuck Ladhia 
Maureen Merker, Fran Mulkins,  Sharon Robertson Tommy Ruehr,  Cathy Wolford. 

Guests:  Barb Bacon, Sharon Fairchild  
 
Meeting called to order at 6:05pm. 
 

• Outgoing President Bill Hogsett welcomed new board members Janet Auwerter, Wayne 
Heritage, Dave Hobe and Chuck Ladiha. 

• He thanked the outgoing Board Members:  Harvey Bernstein, Barb Greenspan, Sharon 
Robertson and himself for their service over the past 3 years.  Bill recognized Sharon for doing 
great hospitality for the Master/FMaster event and Harvey for being our Treasurer. 

• Bill commented that 2/3 of our members have less than 500 points and said more had to be 
done to attract them to Unit events and to retain them as members.  He stated that our Unit is 
near the bottom of the 12 Units in our District for retention of members.  Our treasury has 
appx. $40K and said we should use it effectively to attract new members, holding events such 
as the LBIAD and followup games, plus utilizing name tags, etc.   He then asked for nominations 
for President. 

 
Peggy Gallagher nominated Tommie Ruehr, second by Fran Mulkins.   
        Motion Passed Unanimously 
Tommie then took over as President and asked for nominations for Vice President.   

Bev Carter nominated Steve Garfunkel, second by Maureen Merker   
        Motion Passed Unanimously 
Steve accepted and thanked Bill for his service to our Unit over the past 3 years. 
 
She then asked for nominations for Treasurer. 

Cathy Wolford nominated Harvey Bernstein, second by Sharon Robertson 
        Motion Passed Unanimously 
Nominations for Secretary were then asked for. 
 Harvey nominated Bev Carter, second by Steve Garfunkel 
        Motion Passed Unanimously 
Barb Bacon was named as Tournament Coordinator, replacing Cathy Wolford who retired. 
 
There being no further business, meeting adjourned at 6:25pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Bev Carter 
Unit 125 Secretary 
 
Next Meeting:   Thursday, 4:30pm during the Regional at Embassy Suites, Rockside Road 
Hospitality by:   Wayne Heritage 


